

CROS CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO COUNCIL

Like Councillor Rutherford, this is my third term as Chairman and I would first like to welcome Councillor J Mallinson as Vice Chairman for this year.  My previous Vice Chairman having been elevated to a higher place: congratulations Marilyn.

Back to business and another full agenda for the Committee at its first meeting.  As you will all be aware the Council has undergone a CPA inspection, and we believe the results of the inspection will impact upon our work over the coming year.  Consequently, we have not selected any subjects for review (with the exception of Area Working) until the inspection results are known.  This will enable us to react to issues identified in the report when it is published (CROS 60/03).  Additionally, it was decided that the Budget Scrutiny Programme be better managed this year, even if this requires special meetings of the Committee.

Once again, Member Training was discussed and members were advised to contact the O/S Manager with any suggestions and enquiries (CROS 62/03).

The Committee noted the Executive’s comments on Area Working (CROS 63/03) and replied suggesting that two areas be selected for trials (one urban and one rural).  This is because it was felt that there were sufficient differences to validate that.  For example: the contribution of Parish Councils in rural areas.

The remainder of the minutes are fairly straightforward and I will take questions on them if necessary.

There was a Special Meeting of the Committee, which I was unable to attend because of illness, however I’m sure that Councillor Jefferson would be willing to take questions on that particular Agenda.

Councillor J M Guest

Chairman
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